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Evington & Coleman Ward  
Newsletter 

Your Local Team 

What Matters to you? 
Evington Ward 

• OPERATION GROOVE - A targeted policing operation to prevent any increase in ASB or crime in and around surrounding open 

spaces. 

• A series of educational pieces to highlight the importance of road safety, followed by a series of road safety operations to ensure 

road safety is maintained across the area. 

• Patrol the location of Downing Drive and surrounding areas in a bid to drive down ASB, crime and provide reassurance 

to the community. 

• Provide targeted patrols in the area of Harwin Road and surrounding area to protect the vulnerable and ensure confi-

dence from members of the community surrounding ASB and drugs use. 

Coleman Ward 

• Patrols and licence checks with local licenced premises to prevent ASB and crime. 

• OPERATION GROOVE - A targeted policing operation to prevent any increase in ASB or crime in and around sur-

rounding open spaces. 

• A series of educational pieces to highlight the importance of road safety, followed by a series of road safety operations 

to ensure road safety is maintained across the area. 

What we are doing 

 

PC Darbar and PCSO Madu have been addressing local issues on Evington Ward, as well as providing assistance with 

urgent incidents. A glimpse of their recent activities include:  

Community Engagement: They have been patrolling areas of concern whilst, maintaining high visibility, 

and actively engaging with community members.  

Parking Issue Resolved: PCSO Madu successfully dealt with an abandoned vehicle that was causing 

parking problems for local residents.  

Accident Response: They have responded to a three-vehicle Road Traffic Collision. One vehicle failed to 

stop, but all vehicles have since been appropriately handled.  

Hospital Patrols: PC Darbar has been conducting regular patrols at the General Hospital to address ongo-

ing issues with a particular individual in the area. 
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SGT Hall was invited to join an event held by the 

Polish community in Evington Ward. It was great 

to see so many individuals from local communities 

come together to celebrate. We were joined by 

our colleagues from the ARV, this was well re-

ceived, showcasing a different side of Policing. 

If you are based around the 

Evington and Coleman 

ward of East Leicester and 

wish for us to attend events 

hosted around the local 

communities, let us know 

via a seamless online re-

port by clicking HERE. 
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News 

Community engagements 

• Beat surgery at Tesco, Downing Drive, Sunday 4th August, 10:00am - 11:00am. 

• Beat surgery at Spar, Main Street, Evington, Tuesday 6th August, 11:00am - 12:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Oasis Café, North Evington Free Church, Linden Street, Wednesday 14th August, 10:00am - 12:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at NatWest Bank, East Park Road, Wednesday 28th August, 10:00am - 11:30am. 

 Beat Patrols 

PC Barber and PCSO 

Madu have crewed up 

for engagement and  

high-visibility patrols 

in Evington Ward. 

We're addressing the 

rise in anti-social 

behaviour as part of 

Operation Groove 

during the summer. 

 

 

Warrant 

Acting on valuable intelligence, a drugs warrant was executed at an address on the 

Rowlatts Hill Estate with assistance from Coleman Ward’s PC Wicks. These activities 

not only disrupt criminal activity but also send a clear message that we will not tolerate 

drugs in our community. 

 

 

Rowlatts Hill  

             

                                                           

Further work within Rowlatts Hill estate took place when PC McCahill liaised with the 

local Housing Officer. They visited various locations throughout the estate, including 

specific addresses where they engaged with residents about important tenancy is-

sues and addressed concerns regarding anti-social behaviour. Our goal is to ensure 

that Rowlatts Hill Estate remains a safe and welcoming community for all residents. 

   

 

 

WhatsApp 

We’re now on WhatsApp! Follow us to stay up to date with the latest news and updates in 

Leicestershire & Rutland, https://orlo.uk/0nr5Y 
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